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Health Service Employers Agency 63—64 Adelaide Road

FAX Dublin 2

Tel: 01 662 6966
Fax: 01 662 6977

email: info@hsea.ie

28" October 1999

To: Personnel Officer — Each Health Board
Each Voluntary Hospital
Each Mental Handicap Agency

. Re: Back to Work Arrangements

Dear Colleague

In response to a number of queries in relation to back to work arrangements I can
confirm that the following arrangement shall apply:

e Asadvised in my letter of 18™ October 1999 the present pay cheque should
include payment for all hours worked up to the commencement of the strike
i.e. 8.00a.m. on the 19" October 1999.

e Following the suspension of industrial action and subsequent return to work,
payment in respect of hours worked during the period the 28" to the 31*
October 1999 should be made as soon as possible and not left to the November
pay cheque.

- e All nurses who participated in the strike should have their salaries reduced by

9/365™ of their annual salary.

e No payment will be made in respect of emergency cover or public holidays.

e The unions have indicated that they will be seeking immediate payment of the
£1,250 lump sum recommended in L.C.R. 16261 on the basis of acceptance of
the Labour Court Recommendations following a ballot, the result of which is
due on Friday 5™ November 1999.

Yours sincerely

4M/%/

dan Muﬂlgan
USTRIAL RELATIONS EXECUTIVE

MI1/brv1011

Gniomhaireacht na bhFostoiri
Seirbhise Sldinte
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15 November 1999

To:  Each Health Service Employer

Re:  Back to Work Arrangements

Dear Colleague
([ My letter of 28" October 1999 refers.

In response to a number of queries raised in respect of the above matter, I should be glad
if you would note the following clarification in relation to the formula to apply in respect
of pay deductions.

All nurses who participated in the nurses strike should have their salaries reduced by up
to 9/365ths of their annual salary, with a pro rata arrangement for job sharers and part-
time nurses, subject to the proviso that:

1, All hours worked in October up to 8 a.m. on 19" October should be paid for
in full.

2. Nurses who reported for night duty on the night of 27" October should be

paid for attendance on that night.

All other staff are deemed back on the payroll with effect from 8 a.m. on @‘h

October 1999.
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Yours faithfully

Bregdan Mulliéﬁn
INBUSTRIAL RELAT S EXECUTIVE

ot/bm.1311

Gniomhaireacht na bhFostoirt
Seirbhise Slainte



